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Dear parents and carers,

We hope you had a restful Easter break. We have a busy term ahead of us with SATS, PGL, our summer performance and of course, preparing the children for the next step in their journey as they look forward to moving onto their secondary schools. 
English:  To begin the term, we will be studying the visual unit ‘Alma’. Children will continue to build on their creative writing skills and use of suspense techniques. Following this, the children will be writing biographies on Floella Benjamin before moving on to study the book ‘Wonder’ by R.J. Palacio. This is the story of a young boy with facial disfigurements who navigates his way through his childhood. Having studied this in guided reading in year 5, the children are excited to now explore it in more depth. 
Maths:  As SATS approach, we are focusing on covering statistics, which includes pie charts, line graphs, comparison and conversion graphs. We will follow this with a bit of revision! Post SATS, the children will continue to develop their mathematical understanding through problem solving and project-based work. 
Science: In science this term, the children will continue to learn about evolution and inheritance, before learning all about light. We will focus in on reflection, refraction and how we see colours. Our science learning will also involve some recap of previously taught topics to ensure the children are secure in their understanding.  
Topic: Our topic this term is ‘Baghdad’. We will learn about the golden age of Islam; make comparisons to life in Britain at the time and find out about the Silk Road and trade routes. These studies will include work on chronology, and we will use a range of sources to research. 
Art/DT: Linking to our topic of Baghdad, we will be mastering the skill of calligraphy in Art. In DT, the children will be developing their culinary skills by selecting ingredients that complement each other, developing ideas and writing recipes and finally, creating packaging that includes nutritional information. 
R.E: In year six, we are continuing to learn about Buddhism alongside Christianity. We will now be focusing on justice and fairness, responding to ultimate questions and exploring human responsibility. 
P.E: Our PE lessons will continue to be held on a Wednesday and Friday. This term, we will be learning the skills of tennis, cricket, rounders and athletics. We do still have children who are consistently without their PE kit. PE kits are a requirement for lessons to be carried out safely. 
PSHE: For PSHE this term we will be continuing to focus on ‘Dreams and Goals’ where children focus on their aspirations for the future. The second topic is ‘Changing Me’, which will develop children’s understanding of puberty and how their bodies will change, in addition to learning about conception and childbirth. We will be in touch nearer the time with more information. 
Computing: This term, our topics will be ‘Variables in Gaming’ and ‘Sensing’, a unit that brings together elements of all the four programming constructs.
Music: Our music unit this half term is called ‘Stronger Together’. We will produce a united vocal and instrumental performance about global challenges
For an overview of Topics and Curriculum areas taught this year, as well as more detailed information about each of these, please visit the school website:
https://www.stcatherines.herts.sch.uk/curriculum/
Uniform:
A reminder that pupils need to wear full uniform which in KS2 includes a tie, (available from the school office). Long hair needs to be tied back with a hair tie/ small bow at all times and only a single pair of small ear studs is permitted. 
PE kits should include green shorts, a white t-shirt, and trainers.  Black or navy jogging bottoms may be worn for outdoor sessions, however, one session a week will be in the hall and shorts are required for this. For their own safety, children must either remove or cover earrings with tape during PE lessons.  Please ensure all uniform and equipment is named. 
Reading:
Thank you for supporting your children with their reading at home. A reminder that we are checking reading records every Friday. We love seeing so many of our year 6 pupils reading frequently at home and enjoying books from such a range of genres. Dojos are awarded for each day the children read at home and we expect the children to read a minimum of three times at home each week. We are continuing to invite children to reading club if they are unable to meet this at home. 
Home learning:
We are continuing to set an English and maths task each Friday on Seesaw to be completed by the following Thursday, although following SATs we will begin to incorporate more research and project-based tasks. Thank you for your ongoing support in encouraging pupils to complete their home learning. A reminder that they are welcome to come and seek support from an adult before the home learning is due in on Thursday. 
Nut Allergies:
A quick reminder that we do have children at our school with severe nut allergies, which can be life threatening. With this in mind, please can you continue to ensure that packed lunches and snacks do not contain nuts of any kind. This does include sesame seeds, Nutella and some cereal bars. Please check wrappers carefully. Thank you for your co-operation with this serious matter.


Mobile Phones:
If your child walks home alone and requires a mobile phone, please complete a permission letter and return it to their class teacher. The mobile phone will be collected by the class teacher in the morning and returned at the end of the day. We request that the children keep their mobile phone turned off and put away at all times whilst in the school grounds.
Trips:
As you are aware, year 6 are off to PGL on the Sunday 29th June – Wednesday 2nd July. We will be holding a meeting on Wednesday 21st May at 5pm in the year 6 classroom. We hope to see you all there.
As always, please feel free to get in touch if there is anything you would like to discuss. We are available at the door at the end of the day for short queries or appointments can be booked via the office for longer discussions. 
Kind regards, 
The year 6 team
Year 6 Teaching Team
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